COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

THURSDAY, 15 JULY 2004 AT 10.00 AM

PRESENT:
Councillor Boaden (Chairman), Councillors Bowman C S, Earp, Farmer N (as Substitute for Councillor Tootle), Parsons, Rutherford K and Scarborough.

ALSO PRESENT:
Councillors Knapton, Bloxham, Bowman and Glover attended parts of the meeting.

COS.101/04
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Hendry and Tootle.

COS.102/04
AGENDA

RESOLVED – (1) That it be noted that the item on the Sheepmount Bridge would be a private matter and the Public and Press would be excluded from the meeting during consideration of this item.

(2) That the item on Monitoring the Carlisle Housing Association Performance be moved up the Agenda.

COS.103/04
MINUTES
The Minutes of the meeting held on 6 May 2004 were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

COS.104/04
CALL-IN OF DECISIONS
There were no matters which had been subject to call-in.

COS.105/04
WORK PROGRAMME

The Overview and Scrutiny Manager presented the Work Programme for this Committee for 2004/05.

Mr Mallinson commented that there were a number of items which had not been assigned a specific meeting date and there would also be a number of issues which would be added to the Work Programme but that the Programme would be updated as matters progressed.  In relation to Business Plan Monitoring, he advised that a new report format had been discussed and agreed by the Corporate Management Team.

Mr Mallinson then updated Members on various items which had been scheduled in the July to October Forward Plan but would be deferred in the August to November Plan, which was due to be published on 16 July 2004.

In response to a Member’s question, Mr Speirs advised that a Local Air Quality Review would be completed by the end of July and it would then be reported to this Committee.  He added that in relation to the Licensing Policy, adequate time had been programmed for consultation with both internal and external parties.

Ms Mooney then outlined the proposed arrangements for Business Plan Monitoring, advising that it would be one Corporate Performance Monitoring Report which would have separate sections for each Business Unit.  This single report would be submitted on a quarterly basis to all three Overview and Scrutiny Committees.  The Committees would be encouraged to focus on areas of relevance to them but would also have comparitors with other Business Units.  Business Unit Heads would also be encouraged to report to relevant Overview and Scrutiny Committees updating them on relevant issues between the quarterly reports as necessary.  Members commented that their only concern was that Overview and Scrutiny Committees do not lose the focus on the areas for which they are responsible.

RESOLVED – (1) That the Work Programme be noted.

(2) That the Executive Director be asked to submit the draft format for the new Corporate Performance Monitoring Report to the Overview and Scrutiny Committees before it is produced in its final form.

COS.106/04
FORWARD PLAN – ITEMS RELEVANT TO COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

The Overview and Scrutiny Manager presented Report LDS.33/04 highlighting the Forward Plan (1 July to 31 October 2004) issues which fall within the remit of this Committee.  He advised that the Plan for August to November 2004 was due to be published on 16 July 2004 and he outlined some of the items on which there had been slippage since the July to October Plan was published.  The Work Programme which he had outlined earlier in the meeting had taken the slippages into account, particularly in relation to Talkin Tarn and the Rural Strategy – Review of Action Plan.

RESOLVED – That the Work Programme be noted.

COS.107/04
MONITORING OF CONTRACT WITH CARLISLE HOUSING ASSOCIATION

With reference to Minute COS.30/04, the Head of Environmental Protection Services presented Report EPS.43/04 containing the first 12 months data to 31 March 2004 for the agreed Performance Indicators relating to the City Council’s contract with Carlisle Housing Association.  Mr Bramley, Managing Director of Carlisle Housing Association, attended the meeting to answer any questions.

In addition to the written report, Mr Bramley provided a verbal update on the following:-

(a)
The Carlisle Housing Association (CHA) Investment Programme was underway and was ahead of target.  This included the Doors Installation and Central Heating Installation Programmes.  Following these Programmes there would be a Kitchens and Bathrooms Programme.

(b) The way in which CHA allocate properties has been changed with the old points system being dropped.   The new lettings system would be on a time-based waiting system but there would be prioritisation of certain cases eg homelessness, overcrowding and medical conditions and properties would be classified into bands depending on how easy they are to let.  The more difficult to let bands of B and C would now be advertised in the Cumberland News, on the website and in the CHA Offices.  In addition, a vetting procedure would be put in place which would be based on seeking housing references for people who expressed an interest in any of the properties.  The old system was gradually being phased out and the advertising of properties had been commenced.

(c) There has been an unprecedented increase in the number of Right to Buys in the past few months.  This is outwith the control of CHA and is largely due to the current housing market.  The concerns for CHA were that this was leading to an erosion in the number of family houses which they had in their stock and a need to reduce running costs because of reduced rental income.  There would also be an impact on the City Council as CHA may be unable to assist the Authority in rehousings.  The challenge of this increase in Right to Buy was not unique to Carlisle and was being experienced by a number of other Housing Authorities in the North.  Mr Bramley advised that although there was little that CHA could do to control the situation, they were responding by reducing internal costs.  CHA could also try to make a case to the City Council that Right to Buy receipts go back into investment in housing.  

The Head of Environmental Protection Services added that the Council was petitioning the Housing Corporation and the Regional Housing Board regarding the implications of Right to Buy particularly the impact on the City Council in terms of homelessness.  

Mr Bramley then answered various Members’ questions in relation to specific Performance Indicators contained within the Report.  In relation to the percentage of repairs completed within target, he advised that during the first six months of these figures the performance was via a contract with the City Council.  However, during the second six months, the City Council repair staff had been transferred to Carlisle Housing Association.  CHA were currently examining changes to the Repair Service Delivery Unit.  

In relation to the percentage improvement in tenant satisfaction with the area in which they live, Mr Bramley advised that this had been undertaken by a recognised market research company who had surveyed 800 tenants, mainly via a telephone survey but also backed up with postal surveys.  The mix of tenants was on a geographical and tenant-type mix to ensure a fair and representative sample.  In response to Members’ questions, he advised that the size of the survey sample was statistically significant and that the market research company were bound by confidentiality rules.  CHA’s registration under the Data Protection Act allowed surveys of this kind.

A number of Members raised questions about environmental quality concerns, particularly in relation to grass cutting on Council estates.  Mr Bramley advised that the Grounds Maintenance Service is currently supplied by the City Council. He recognised that the service had been the subject of complaints, it was currently being monitored, including the involvement of a tenants sub-group and the need to make changes was being assessed.  He also provided specific details about the individual Garden Maintenance Programme and advised that this was also being reviewed.

Grass cutting and weeding were the subject of a number of complaints and the City Council had made changes to the way that it is organised.  A sub-group of tenants had been established and was looking at the quality of environmental maintenance over the Summer.   Once feedback had been received from this group a meeting would be held with the relevant City Council Officers in October/November to assess whether the changes they had implemented had been sufficient and also to discuss the contract for the future year.  

In relation to disabled adaptations, Mr Bramley advised that CHA had a budget for disabled adaptations of £50,000.  He commented on the obligations of District Councils and Social Services to fund some adaptations and the CHA Board’s view was that their budget was just to fit the bit in the middle between these two agencies.  

Mr Bramley also answered specific questions about fencing on housing estates, tree maintenance and surveys conducted by CHA staff.  He confirmed that the only survey they are currently doing is following home  improvements e.g. door installation or central heating systems to check satisfaction with these improvements.

A Member also raised a concern that some residents had been complaining about customer contact staff attitude and Mr Bramley outlined the processes which had been put in place to address this matter.

In relation to the number of void properties, Mr Bramley advised that the average re-let time was still being affected by a number of very long-term void properties which had been void for two or three years whilst under Council control.  CHA were gradually spending money on these properties to bring them back into a lettable condition but they were affecting the performance figures for turnaround times.  In response to a Member’s suggestion, he advised that for future reports he could discuss with the Head of Environmental Protection Services a way of highlighting the properties which were skewing the figures. 

RESOLVED – (1) That the report be received and performance be noted.

(2) That the Head of Environmental Protection Services discuss with the Managing Director of CHA a way of highlighting the long term voids which were skewing the figures on the improvement in average re-let times.

(3) The Committee recognises the important issues which have been highlighted as a result of the increase in Right to Buy.  This Committee has an important role in the development of a Housing Strategy and feels that these issues should be highlighted within that process as the Council has a strategic housing role.

(4) The value of this Monitoring Report and the Performance Indicators as used by the Housing Corporation was acknowledged but the Committee would like to add to this some means of monitoring in the following ways:-

(a)
By the regular reporting between the production of these performance monitoring reports on liaison work which is undertaken between CHA and Carlisle City Council Officers on day to day aspects of work.  The Head of Environmental Protection Services was asked to examine ways this could be reported to the Committee and report back to a future meeting.

(b)
To examine the terms of the contract with CHA, particularly promises made to tenants, in more detail to monitor the meeting of those terms by CHA.  This would be undertaken in a climate of partnership and working together rather than in a critical manner.

(5) The Committee requested that future performance monitoring reports provide regional and national comparators for the performance indicators.  

COS.108/04
RESPONSES FROM THE EXECUTIVE
The Committee considered the following Executive responses to matters raised originally by this Committee:

(a)
EX.088/04 – Theatre/Arts Centre

The Executive on 22 April 2004 had considered a reference from this Committee expressing disappointment that after all the efforts put in by the Overview and Scrutiny Committee and the Lonsdale Trust, the sale of the Lonsdale site had meant that the Theatre/Arts Centre had not been progressed.  The Executive had responded as follows:

“The Executive would consider the release of up to £26,000 funding for a feasibility study to be undertaken by the Lonsdale Trust, to match any funding from North West Arts, should an alternative site within the city centre area be identified.”

RESOLVED – That the Executive’s response be noted.

(b)
EX.089/04 – Benefits Advice Centre Management Review

The Executive on 26 April 2004 had considered a reference from this Committee concerning the management review being undertaken into the Benefits Advice Centre.  The Executive had responded as follows:

“The Portfolio Holder will arrange for matters raised by the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee to be addressed in the report being prepared by the Executive Director on the management review of the Benefits Advice Centre.”

The Executive Director’s report had been considered by the Executive at a meeting on 17 May 2004.

Ms Mooney then provided a verbal update in relation to the Benefits Advice Centre.  She advised that staff had now moved into the Civic Centre and that they would be moving to a permanent location with the Civic Centre within the next couple of weeks.  A third worker was currently being recruited and the outreach work had been commenced again.  Staff were also looking at instituting a fifth outreach base and were looking at the rural area.  A full update report would be submitted to the next meeting of the Committee.

Ms Mooney then advised staff within the Benefit Advice Centre staff had proposed a change of name to the “Welfare Rights Service” in order to avoid confusion of customers between their service and that provided by Revenues and Benefits Services.

Members discussed the matter and acknowledged the confusion which may arise.  They suggested that if it was necessary to change the name “Welfare Benefits Advice Service” could be used.

RESOLVED – (1) That the Executive’s response be welcomed.

(2) That it be noted that the Executive Director would provide a progress report on the Benefits Advice Service to the next meeting of this Committee.

(3) That the Executive Director feed back this Committee’s suggestion of the name “Welfare Benefits Advice Service”.

(c)
Rural Proofing

The Executive on 26 April 2004 had considered a reference from this Committee endorsing the need to implement rural proofing and looking forward to the Executive’s comments on the implementation of rural proofing, in particular their response to the White Paper.  The Executive had responded as follows:

“That the Executive is aware of rural proofing and supports the use of rural proofing guidelines.  The Executive requests all Overview and Scrutiny Committees to incorporate rural proofing.”

Councillor Bowman, the Economic Prosperity Portfolio Holder advised that she had the role of the rural champion within the Council.  She explained her reasons for circulating the rural proofing information to all three Overview and Scrutiny Committees advising that it was important for all Members and Officers within the Council to take this on board.

The Overview and Scrutiny Manager tabled the rural proofing guidelines which are now in place and suggested that the Committee may wish to endorse the communication of these guidelines to Members and Officers.

RESOLVED – (1) That the Executive’s response be noted.

(2) That the importance of rural proofing be acknowledged and the need to communicate the rural proofing guidelines to all Members and Officers be endorsed.

(d)
Democratic Engagement Best Value Review

The Executive on 26 April 2004 had considered a reference from this Committee supporting a carry forward request in relation to the Democratic Engagement Best Value Review.  The Executive had responded as follows:

“That the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee’s views be noted and consideration will be given to carry forward £18,000 to 2004/05 for indicative project costs arising from the Democratic Engagement Best Value Review when the Head of Finance submits her report on all carry forward requests to a future meeting of this Executive.”

RESOLVED – (1)  That the Executive’s response be noted.

(2) That it be noted that this Committee would receive six monthly monitoring reports on the Democratic Engagement Best Value Review.

(e)
EX.092/04 – Post Foot and Mouth Disease Environmental and Health Matters Subject Review/Inquiry – Final Report

The Executive on 26 April 2004 had considered a reference from this Committee submitting the Post Foot and Mouth Disease Environmental and Health matters Subject Review/Inquiry final report.  The Executive had responded as follows:

“That the report be received and the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee and officers be commended for the style of the report, it being noted that a debate on this review would take place at the City Council meeting on 27 April 2004.”

The Council on 27 April 2004 had subsequently supported the report and its finding.  

RESOLVED – That the Executive’s response be welcomed.

COS.109/04
EVENING AND NIGHT TIME ECONOMY TASK GROUP
(a)
Minutes of Task Group on 25 May 2004

The Minutes of the Evening and Night Time Economy Task Group on 25 May 2004 were submitted.  The Task Group had reported to this Committee and to the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee, as parent Committees, that it wishes to continue with this review and will require one or two more sessions which will be more outward focused with external witnesses.

RESOLVED – The Committee endorsed the work of the Task Group at its first meeting and agreed that it continues with the review.

(b)
Membership of Evening and Night Time Economy Task Group

The Committee on 28 June 2004 (Minute Ref. COS.96/04) had appointed Members to the Task Group for 2004/05.  Since that meeting, the Council on 2 July 2004 (Minute Ref. C.115/04) had agreed that Councillor C S Bowman would take the place of Councillor E Mallinson on this Committee.  The Committee therefore needs to appoint someone to the Task Group to take the place of Councillor E Mallinson, as she was appointed to the Group by this Committee.

RESOLVED – That Councillor Earp be appointed to the Task Group to take the place of Councillor E Mallinson.  This Committee’s nominations to serve on the Evening and Night Time Economy Task Group are therefore Councillors Boaden, Rutherford K, Mrs Parsons and Earp.

COS.110/04
RESPONSES TO THE POST FOOT AND MOUTH DISEASE ENVIRONMENT AND HEALTH MATTERS REVIEW FINAL REPORT

The Overview and Scrutiny Manager presented report OS. 06/04 detailing the responses received to the Committee’s findings in the Review’s final report.  

A copy of the final report had been sent to a number of organisations and to date responses had been received from the Primary Care Trusts, the Environment Agency and the Department of Health.  In addition, Mr Mallinson had met with the County Council’s Head of Community who had advised that a considerable amount of work had been done and that a full report would be made to the County’s Cabinet committee in September 2004.  The Cumbria Health and Wellbeing Committee were due to consider the report at their meeting to be held next week.

Responses had not yet been received from the Department of Environment, Food and Rural Affairs or from Rural Regeneration Cumbria.  

In considering responses, Members commented as follows:

(a)
Members had not yet received the Cumberland Infirmary Diabetes Centre study which was undertaken at the time of the outbreak.

(b)
A letter from the Primary Care Trust referred to a crisis management guide for schools which had recently been launched by the local Education Authority.  This guide had been influenced in part by the outbreak to ensure that schools had protocols in place to address a range of crisis.  Members suggested that it would be worthwhile seeing a copy of this guide.

(c)
Members referred to recent press coverage of a number of fish which had been found dead in the Lake District and it was thought that this may be attributable to leachate leakage from the 1967 outbreak.  This should be examined more thoroughly as it could be of importance in relation to leakage from burial sites from the 2001 outbreak.

Members then discussed how to follow up this important piece of work.

RESOLVED – (1)  That the responses be noted.

(2) That the response from the Chief Executive of the Carlisle and District NHS Primary Care Trust be recognised as particularly valuable and he be invited to a future meeting of this Committee to talk about a number of initiatives which they are progressing.  As part of this, the Overview and Scrutiny Manager could obtain a copy of the Cumbrian Infirmary Diabetes Centre Study and also the Local Education Authority’s Crisis Management Guide for Schools.

(3) That the Overview and Scrutiny Manager establish whether the Lancaster University research project report has been published and obtain copies for Members and if necessary arrange for Lancaster University research staff to attend a future meeting of the Committee.

(4) The Committee looks forward to hearing from the County Council’s Cabinet once they have considered a report in September 2004.

(5) That the Committee expresses its disappointment that the Department of Environment Food and Rural Affairs and Rural Regeneration Cumbria had not yet responded and the Overview and Scrutiny Manager was asked to write to these two organisations seeking a response.  The Overview and Scrutiny Manager was also asked to make the local MPs aware of the Committee’s concerns that a Government Department had not responded to this report.

COS.111/04
LEARNING CITY CARLISLE LEARNING PLAN

The Head of Strategic and Performance Services presented report SP.25/04 informing the Committee of the City Vision Partnership’s intention to pursue Learning City Status for Carlisle.

Mr Daley, Policy and Performance Officer, explained that the Learning City concept first emerged in 1992.  Learning Cities promote lifelong learning widely, develop effective local partnerships between all sectors of the community and support and motivate individuals and employers to participate in learning.  Learning Cities have two purposes:

(a)
to support widening participation in lifelong learning and 

(b)
to use learning to promote social and economic regeneration

The Carlisle City Vision Partnership had produced a learning plan 2004 – 2012, which sets out the long term aims and objectives.  Action planning at a more operational level would take place throughout the Summer via working groups of the City Vision Partnership and will be presented by the appropriate partners to the next City Vision Partners’ meeting on 19 October 2004.  Work will then continue and a learning event will be held in early 2005 when the learning activity already taking place will be celebrated and advertised and the City Vision Partnership will declare Carlisle as a Learning City.

In response to a Member’s question about the Further Education and Higher Education Officer, the Executive Director advised that Mr Alan Brown would commence work on 16 August 2004 and that he would take on responsibility for this Learning City area of work.

Members welcomed the report and suggested that the Committee should have a role in monitoring this activity.

In response to a Member’s questions about who the Learning City status be declared to, Mr Daley advised that City Vision Partnership had joined a Learning Committee network which was a national body which registered all the areas and regions with Learning City status.  He advised that the Carlisle status could be advertised partly through this national body.

RESOLVED – (1) That the Carlisle City Vision’s Learning Plan and Annual Operational Plan be welcomed and the ambition to pursue Learning City status for Carlisle be endorsed.

(2) That this Committee’s future role in the monitoring the Learning City activity be recognised.

COS.112/04
SHEEPMOUNT PROJECT UPDATE

The Head of Culture, Leisure and Sport presented report CLS.010/04 providing an update on progress for the Sheepmount project.  

Mr Beveridge highlighted the following progress to date as outlined in the report:

(a)
The contractor, Kiers Northern, took possession of the site on 21 June 2004.

(b)
A temporary bridge has been installed by Kier to enable heavy construction traffic access to the site.

(c)
Pedestrian access around the site has been maintained including the route of the Hadrians Wall National Trail.

(e)
Monthly on site meetings are being held between Kiers, Capita and the Head of Culture, Leisure and Sport.

(f)
A Sheepmount user group has been formed and access requirements have been discussed, with arrangements made for use of football pitches for the upper plateau and in Bitts Park.

(g)
A project timetable with key dates has been set out.

(h)
Future progress reports will provide details on how the project is progressing against time and budget.

Mr Beveridge then gave a verbal update on a progress meeting which had been held with Kiers and Capita.  To date, the temporary bridge had been completed and site cabins were being located with fencing constructed around the site, the trackside building and trackside fencing had been taken down and drainage work was currently on schedule.  Design changes would need to be made to the pavilion buildings in line with Disability Discrimination Act Part M Regulations, but these were mainly issues within the building, but may involve the outside ramp having to incorporate landing stages.  Carlisle Leisure Ltd had made a request for level surface areas and bike racks instead of the shrubs which had been planned due to litter problems.  In addition, consideration was being given to the installation of a weather vane instead of a clock tower.  

In response to a Member’s question about progress with planning an opening event involving a high profile sports personality, Mr Beveridge advised that discussions were being held with the Athletics Clubs and Football Clubs and that a Working Group involving Council officers, Carlisle Leisure Limited and the relevant Clubs would progress this matter.

Mr Beveridge proposed that a site visit be arranged for Members of the Committee and Members of the Executive Project Group as soon as possible in order that Members could see the project at an early stage and then view it again three and six months after that.

RESOLVED – (1) That the progress report be noted.

(2) That the Head of Culture, Leisure and Sport at the earliest opportunity and in consultation with the Chairman and the Overview and Scrutiny Manager, arrange a site visit for Overview and Scrutiny Committee Members along with Members of the Executive Project Group to allow Members to see the works being undertaken.

(3)  That the Head of Culture Leisure and Sport provide each Member of this Committee with a full colour project plan of the project and that he inform Capita of the dates of future meetings of this Committee in order that they can be present as necessary to answer Members’ questions.

(4)  That future monitoring reports provide details of how the project is progressing against time and budget and information on progress against the Council’s own risk register for the project.  The Committee would prefer to see reports covering the areas identified from the Head of Culture, Leisure and Sport rather than simply receive the contractor progress reports, although the latter could be appended to the main report as appropriate.

COS.113/04
PUBLIC AND PRESS

RESOLVED - That in accordance with Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the Public and Press were excluded from the meeting during consideration of the following items of business on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information, as defined in the Paragraph Number (as indicated in brackets against each Minute) of Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the 1972 Local Government Act.  

COS.114/04
SHEEPMOUNT BRIDGE



(Public and Press excluded by virtue of paragraph 8)

The Service Development Manager presented the Head of Commercial and Technical Services Report CTS.12/04 providing the background to and options appraisal for strengthening/replacing the Sheepmount Bridge to complement the major refurbishment project to the facilities at the Sheepmount.

Mr Poole outlined the history of the Bridge and advised that it provides the only permanent vehicular access to the Sheepmount, supports a public footpath and provides a means of crossing the river for a range of major electricity cables. 

He then commented on the Bridges current state of repair and detailed the six options to be considered for the strengthening/replacing of the bridge.  He outlined each option in terms of function, environmental impact, cost, construction duration/timing and maintenance.

In considering the various options for the Sheepmount Bridge, Members raised the following issues;

(a)
discussions should be held with the utility companies who have cables crossing the Bridge and Cumbria County Council regarding financial contributions towards the cost of any work to the bridge;

(b)
the availability of grants or sponsorship, towards the costs, should be fully examined;

(c)
there was a question over whether there was a need for coaches to cross the Bridge when there was only limited parking on the Sheepmount side anyway

(d)
if work was undertaken to improve the Bridge, efforts should be made to ensure that any work on the cables is scheduled at the same time, to minimise disruption.

(e)
the temporary Bridge which has been constructed on top of the current Bridge may hamper work on some of the options, although there were valid reasons why the temporary Bridge had to be placed in that location.

(f)
the lower cost options will have higher long term maintenance costs and these have to be balanced against the higher initial costs but lower ongoing maintenance and longer life span of a new Bridge.


RESOLVED – (1) That the Executive be informed that whilst this Committee would welcome consideration of Option 6 – Completely New Bridge, if it could be built within the capacity of the Council, it would be more realistic to pursue and give more detailed consideration to Option 3 – Lightweight concrete saddle to existing deck.

(2) That the following comments of the Committee be highlighted to the Executive:

(a)
whatever option is chosen, adequate maintenance arrangements will need to be put in place after the works had been completed;

(b)
discussions should be held with the utility companies who have cables crossing the Bridge and Cumbria County Council regarding financial contributions towards the cost of any work to the Bridge;

(c)
the availability of grants or sponsorship, towards the costs, should be fully examined;

(d)
if work was undertaken to improve the Bridge, efforts should be made to ensure that any work on the cables is scheduled at the same time to minimise disruption.

(e)
there is concern that the temporary bridge has been constructed on top of the current Bridge which may hamper work on some of the options, although the Committee accepts that there were valid reasons why the temporary bridge had to be placed in that location.

(3) The Committee requests that they have the opportunity to consider a more detailed report on option(s) that are selected for further consideration at an appropriate future meeting.

The meeting ended at 12:45 pm
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